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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







May 3, 2023





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
May 3, 2023. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge
John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee
Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Sean McGee



Iberia

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee
Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Don Savoie



Simmons & Savoie

Martha Savoie


Simmons & Savoie
William Tyson


Executive Director
Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Richard Sparks


Superintendent
Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * *
After review, Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Sean McGee, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the April 5, 2023, meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal.
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Don Savoie of Simmons & Savoie addressed the board.  He introduced his daughter Martha Savoie who is in the process of taking over their agency.  Mr. Savoie had presented a dividend check to the levee district.  He said he has enjoyed working with the levee district over the past years and complimented the management on how they handled their operation.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. William Tyson gave an update on the East and West River levees.  He said there is a statute that says we can issue letters to the landowners and the Corps can survey a certain number of feet outside of the right-of-way.  The Corps of Engineers contacted us Monday about doing this from Butte LaRose to Happy Town. He said we told them there are so many landowners in this area they can issue the letters on our behalf, but they would have to do the title work to determine the landowners. They are looking at the drainage in this area. Commissioner Sean McGee asked questions related to the buildup of silt in the river that is causing floods.
                                                                     * * * *
The representative for CPRA was not present.
                                                                     * * * *
No legal report was given in Mr. Nicholas Rockforte’s absence.

                                                                     * * * *
Mrs. Janice Jarreau asked the board to consider two personnel matters.  Commissioner Karen Jewell moved, seconded by Commissioner Kenneth Gordan, and unanimously carried to grant permanent status to Dillon Stassi.  
Mrs. Jarreau explained the performance market adjustments for classified employees.  She said she does not need a motion, but this is for the commissioners’ information.

                                                                     * * * *
Mr. William Tyson advised the board of the 2023 Attorney General Civil Law Training that is available this quarter.
                                                                     * * * *                                                            
There being no further business to come before the board, the board unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting.   
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

